
Principal’s Report  
 
It has been pleasing to see our students settle into their new classes 
for the year displaying our school’s core values ‘Safe, Respectful 
Learners’. I am so proud of all of our students and staff and 
congratulate them on a great start to the year! I also thank our parents 
and carers who have assisted and ensured this smooth start. 
 
It has been very heart-warming to see our Kindergarten students 
embark on their educational journey. The fabulous and settled start to 
life at 'big school' is thanks largely to the excellent organisational skills 
and commitment of our amazing kinder team. Thank you, Miss 
Coleman (rel. Assistant Principal), Mrs Gibbons, Mrs Wells, Mrs Bond, 
Mrs Wrench, Leigh and Nat. 
 

 
 
Third Party Software Consent 2023 
Narara Public School is committed to providing a technology-rich 
environment for our students. The school uses third-party providers such 
as Class Dojo to offer web-based educational resources and cloud-
based storage to support our administrative functions and enhance 
learning outcomes.  
 
The department has a service agreement with some providers which 
have been assessed as meeting privacy and security standards required 
for the department. The school offers students access to a number of 
services in addition to these. 
 
Your consent is required for your child’s information to be provided to 
these third-party providers. Before giving your consent, it is important 
you understand what information is collected, how it will be used and 
who may have access to it. An information and consent form will be sent 
home this week which outlines this information. If you have any 
questions regarding any information please don’t hesitate to contact the 
school.  
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Dates to Remember 
 
14 Feb  
Text Book Sale 
 
21 Feb 
School Photos 
 
27 Feb 
Swimming Carnival  
 
 
 

 
Notes You Should Have 
 
Stage 3 2023  
Canberra Excursion 
 
Swimming Carnival 
 
Photo Envelope 



  

 
Parent / Teacher Information Sessions 
At the beginning of each year, we like to invite parents and carers to come and meet their child’s new 
classroom teacher/s and find out more information for the year ahead. The dates and times for these 
sessions are included in this newsletter. 
 
It would be great to see all parents taking the opportunity to meet their child’s teacher/s this year. With this 
said, I understand some of these times may not suit your busy schedule. If you are unable to attend, please 
don’t hesitate to connect with your child’s teacher/s at a mutually agreeable time. 

 

 
 



  

Swimming Carnival 
This year’s carnival will be held on Monday 27 February at Mingara Aquatic Centre. Please be advised that 
swimmers will be seated in the grandstand in house groups and this area is only for students and staff. 
There will be a designated area for parents to watch and cheer on all competitors. 
 
A revised permission note was sent out earlier this term. Please return this note as soon as possible. This 
will assist with the organisation of this event. This is classified as a normal school day and it is expected 
that students will either attend the swimming carnival or school.  
 

 
 
Attendance  
Attendance is regularly monitored at school, with the firm belief that missed school equals missed learning. Parents 
are reminded that absences must be notified to the school either with a phone call or with a note to the teacher. 
Remember, if your child misses one day a week that will equal a term each year, which in turn, is approximately 
1.5 years by the end of Year 6 and 2.75 years by the end of Year 12.  
 
If your child is absent from school, you are legally required to explain the reason for their absence within 7 days of 
the absence. If your doctor provides you with a medical certificate for your child, a copy can be provided to the 
school to support their absence. Family holidays are not an acceptable category for exemption from school 
attendance. In most cases these will be documented as an unjustified leave. If you are having difficulty getting your 
child to attend school regularly, you might like to contact the school for assistance. 
 
Students who are displaying flu like symptoms are required to undertake a COVID-19 test and should not return 
to school until they receive their test results and are symptom free. Information related to household contacts has 
been supplied previously. If any families are unsure of what to do or where to access the Department’s Digital 
Learning Packs, please don’t hesitate to make contact with our school. 
 

 

 



  

Student Leaders Investiture Assembly 
On Friday 17 February we will be holding our annual Student Leadership Investiture Assembly at 1:45pm in 
our School Hall. At this assembly we will be presenting the School Captains, Prefects, House Captains, 
Choir Leader and Band Leader with their badges. Parents are welcome to attend this event. 
 
P&C 
Joining our P&C is a great way to meet and get to know other school families. New members are always 
welcome to come along and join. The next meeting for 2023 is scheduled for Tuesday 14 February. Hope 
to see you there! 
 
Anaphylaxis 
Anaphylaxis is a potentially life-threatening medical condition. It is a severe and sudden allergic reaction, 
which occurs when a person is exposed to an allergen (such as a food product or an insect bite). At Narara 
Public School we have students that are susceptible to anaphylactic reactions.  
 
In an attempt to keep our students safe and minimise the risk of exposure, we request that all parents clearly 
label lunch boxes, bottles and other drinks with the name of the child for whom they are intended. We ask 
that parents remind their children about the importance of washing hands, eating their own food, and not 
sharing food, food utensils or food containers.  
 
We are also asking parents not to send peanut butter on sandwiches, or nut products in school lunches, but 
rather save these food preferences for home and for weekends. 
 
School Voluntary Contributions  
Each year we ask families to support their child/children by donating a small school contribution per child to 
the school. This money is used to purchase much needed literacy, numeracy and technology resources. 
For us to continue to provide additional quality literacy and technology resources, we would appreciate your 
support. 

 
Voluntary Contributions for 2023 are as follows: 
  
- $40.00 for the first child 
- $25.00 for the second child 
- $10.00 for the third and each subsequent child 
 

School contributions can be made to your child’s class teacher, at the front office or online. A note will be 
sent home to all families in the coming weeks. 
 
Custody Orders and AVOs 
If your child is subject to custody orders, could you please ensure a copy of these orders are lodged with the office 
staff. Custody orders and the like can often impact on school life in some form or another, so having them on site 
gives us the best opportunity to support your family. This needs to be done annually to ensure the best care for 
your child. 
 
Riding Safely to School Declaration 
All students riding to school are required to sign the declaration annually. The Riding Safely to School 
Declaration can be picked up from the front office. Thank you for your support with this initiative. The 
intention behind the declaration is to keep students safe. If you have any questions or concerns, please 
contact me via the school. 
 

 



  

 
Procedures for entering and exiting school grounds 
Parents are encouraged, where possible, to walk with their child to school to reduce traffic congestion around 
the school. This also encourages children to be more physically active and provides an opportunity to teach 
children how to be safe in the traffic environment. It is strongly encouraged that students do not cross the 
Pacific Highway without adult supervision due to high traffic flow. 
 
There are three entrances to Narara Public School. The front entrance is located on Newling Street leading to 
a pedestrian crossing, which is supervised by a traffic warden before and after school. Teachers assist with 
supervision of students at the completion of school (2:30pm) with bus lines and walkers on Newling Street and 
the side entrance on Douglas Close.  
 
Parents and students are not permitted to walk through the staff car park as this is not a safe pedestrian 
area. Unless parents / carers have approval from the school or have a clearly displayed disability parking 
permit they are not to access the school carpark. The school carpark is for staff and students requiring 
transport. There are also 2 accessible car spaces for people who have a mobility disability. We are finding 
more and more families are using the carpark in the morning for OSH drop-offs. This should not happen 
after 7:20am. If you are dropping off your child/ren to OSH in the morning, we ask you use the section at 
the end of the carpark closest to the front of the administration office. I ask that parents do not park in a spot 
that has a yellow reserve sign as these are reserved for staff. 
 
Parent / Carer Recommendations: 
 

• Hold your child’s hand when crossing a road  

• Model safe behaviour when crossing the road 

• Use the available supervised pedestrian crossing to cross Newling Street 

• Where possible cross in an area away from parked cars  

• Be conscious of road rules including abiding by 40KM Zones 8.00-9.30am and 2.30-4.00pm. Other 
rules include abiding by ‘No Stopping Zones’ and ‘Bus Zones’ and performing a u-turn across double 
lines or out the front of the school 

• Parents are strongly advised to not call students across the road. Instead, the safest action is to meet 
your child at the school gates and walk with them or meet them at the crossing 

• When parking be respectful of our local residents and ensure they have adequate space to access 
driveways 

• If you are running late please ring the administration office prior to school finishing 

• It is recommended to have a designated pick up point as children get confused if multiple exits are used 
 
Students: 
 

• Avoid walking through the car park as this is not a safe pedestrian area 

• Should not be crossing the Pacific Highway without adult supervision 

• Use the “Stop, Look, Listen, Think” strategy before crossing the road 

• Use the available supervised pedestrian crossing to cross Newling Street 

• Walk quickly and directly across the road 

• Students should sensibly and promptly be sitting (weather permitting) at their designated bus / walkers 
line on the completion of school 

• When walking home students are encouraged to walk along the council strip and not through local 
resident’s front yards 

• When using public transport, students should present their opal card, stay seated (where possible), 
place school bags under the seat and obey the driver 

• Students return and wait with the supervising teacher if a parent, carer or designated person is not 
there to collect them 

• At all times students of NPS should be respectful of our wider school community 

• Students attending after school care should wait quietly on the silver seats located outside the hall 

• Return the Riding Safely to School Declaration if riding a bike to and from school 
 



  

Teachers 

• Ensure all classes have reached their designated leaving point before exiting school grounds 

• Ensure students are sitting (weather depending) and following school rules prior to leaving school 
grounds 

• Closely monitor students leaving school grounds to ensure they are complying with road and 
transportation rules 

• Wait until all students have been accounted for and collected by a parent, carer or designated person 

• Students who have not been collected must be accompanied to the office where a staff member will 
make contact with parent, carer or where necessary emergency contact person. Staff will wait with the 
student until they are collected by an identified person 

 
Uniform 
I encourage all parents to ensure their child / children are in full school uniform, this includes black shoes with black 
shoe laces. Wearing full school uniform presents a strong message of unity and projects a positive image of school 
pride. If your child is unable to wear full school uniform on a particular day, please supply them with a note 
addressed to their teacher with an explanation. It is great to see so many students wearing their full school uniform 
each and every day. 
 
Uniform Shop 
The uniform shop is looking for a new coordinator / volunteers in 2023. Without assistance, the uniform shop 
will not be able to operate. If you can help at the shop, please make contact with the P&C on 
nararapublicschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au 
 
Due to lack of volunteers the uniform shop at this point in time will not operate on Tuesday mornings as it 
has in the past. It will only be open Friday mornings 8:15am to 8:45am 
 
All assistance is greatly appreciated, as an onsite uniform shop greatly benefits our school !  
 
Quality Workers 
 

Students Class Work Sample 

All students All Great start to 
2023! 

Blake S 4/5W Holiday Recount 

Abby S 3/4A Mathematics 

 
Grant McFarland 
Principal 
 
 
Student Survey  
Our 2022 ‘Tell Them from Me’ survey indicated that Sense of Belonging was an area for us to work on here at 
Narara PS. For us to find out exactly what will help us to improve in this area we asked our students for 
feedback. During Week 3, we ran a voluntary student survey around what makes our students feel good or 
worried, what activities they enjoy participating in at school and what activities they would like to see 
introduced.  
  
I am looking forward to letting you all know what our students’ ideas were in the next newsletter!  
 
Mrs Cotterill   
Assistant Principal Learning Support 
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Curriculum Reform 
Students in Kindergarten to Year 2 will begin learning from a new English and Mathematics syllabus this year. 
One key change in the English syllabus is the way that teachers will support beginning readers.   
The following information has been adapted from the NSW Department of Education’s curriculum support 
materials.   
What is Phonic Knowledge? 
Phonics is the understanding that there is a predictable relationship between phonemes (the sounds of spoken 
language) and graphemes (the letters that represent them in written language). At Narara Public School, we 
have explicitly taught phonics for a number of years, using the MSLE pedagogy.   
Decodable Texts 
Decodable texts are specifically written for beginning readers as they are developing their blending and 
segmenting skills and their knowledge of phonics (the alphabetic code). The primary purpose of decodable 
texts is to provide students with the opportunity to practise what has been taught during explicit phonics 
instruction.  
Decodable texts support students as they practise blending the letter-sounds they have been taught through 
words, in continuous meaningful text. In the context of effective reading instruction in the early years, 
decodable readers play an important role in supporting students to learn the alphabetic code. 
This means that your K-2 child will not be sent home with a predictable text that older siblings may have 

previously used (repetitive text which encourages children to look at the picture, use their knowledge of high 

frequency words and other strategies to guess the text). Instead, they will be encouraged to practice decoding 

words, sentences and/ or passages that are decodable. 

 

Lynda Brogan 
Assistant Principal Curriculum & Instruction 
 
The National Assessment Program 
The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is an annual assessment for students 
in Years 3 and 5. It is a nationwide measure to determine how young Australians are developing in literacy and 
numeracy.   
  
This year, the NAPLAN Assessment will be held online. Students will need a pair of plug-in headphones 
and a plug-in mouse for both the NAPLAN practise test and the NAPLAN Assessment.   
  
The assessment period is much earlier this year, beginning Wednesday 15th March (Week 8, Term 1). We will 
conduct practice tests across Week 6, from Tuesday 28th February – Thursday 2nd March.  
 
Lynda Brogan 
Assistant Principal Curriculum and Instruction 
 
Wellbeing Week  
Wellbeing Week will run in Week 5 of each term focusing on our students their families and our staff.   
This term each student will receive a homework grid with fun wellbeing activities included, This will be sent 
home on Friday of Week 4. This grid should be returned to school by Friday 24th February to be included in our 
Wellbeing Week draw.   
  
This term we will also be running a range of fun activities in the playground. I will be sure to take some photos 
to share.  
  
We are also very excited to have Catherine Gow (nee. Onmi), Director and Psychologist at Augmentia Allied 
Health, lined up to speak with our parents and carers on Tuesday morning, 21st February, about anxiety. This 
is a free session that we will be sending more information home about this week.  
 
There are also a range of parent courses happening around the Central Coast in the upcoming months that we 
will provide information on in our newsletter and on our social media platforms.  
  
Enjoy the week!  
Mrs Cotterill  



  

School Photo Day - Tuesday 21st February 2023 
 
Please find attached an information flyer from MSP photography. Every child should have an individual flyer 
go home with them. These have a shoot key on them that is specific to each child and must be used when 
ordering.  
 
Orders are to be placed online. 
 
Kindergarten will receive their flyers this week. 
 
Envelopes for sibling photos can be collected from the office. 

 
 
 
 
 

 



  

 
 

 
 
 
 



  
 



  

PAYMENTS DUE 

• School Voluntary Contribution 1st Child $40, 2nd Child $25, each other child $15 

• Stage 3 Camp 2023 (Years 5 & 6) 2n instalment due 17th February $50:00. 

• Swimming Carnival payment due by 17th February 2023. 

• Year 6 Shirt Due 17th February 2023. 
 
Please remember, when paying for an excursion, send in the permission notes to the office.  
This is as important as paying for the cost. 
 
 
Car Parking 
The Car park is for STAFF ONLY. This is for the safety of our students and school community. 
 

 
 
COMMUNITY NEWS 
 
OSH CLUB at NARARA.  
Come along and meet our staff.  
 
We pride ourselves on providing your child/ren with fun, play based learning experiences before and after school 
as well as during the school holidays. Whether your child attends OSH daily or only occasionally, each visit is 
an exciting and engaging adventure. 
  
We also fuel their curious minds and growing bodies, helping to shape your child’s understanding of health and 
wellness positively.  
 
On our menu we have (Gluten free), and Vegan options.  
 
We have qualified staff so as a parent you can be confident that your child/ren are always safe.  
 
For bookings.  
Oshclub.com.au just click and reg 
 
 
Free foot and leg check 
The University of Newcastle Podiatry Clinic at Wyong hospital is offering children age 0-17 free lower limb 
assessments. Children will be assessed by final year students, supervised by a podiatrist. Children and their 
families can receive advice on footwear, flat feet, and normal development, and receive treatment of foot 
warts, foot and leg pain, walking problems, and night-time ‘growing pains’. 
 
When: Mondays from 2.45 to 4.30pm from 27th Feb to 22nd  May 2023 
 
To make a booking, or for more information, call 4394 7280 



   



  

 
 

Come Fly With Us in 2023! Registrations are now well underway for the Ourimbah-Wyoming Magpies -- one of 
the Coast’s foundation footy clubs with a rich history in grassroots rugby league. Come join a strong 
community club & watch your kids thrive in an environment where the focus is on having fun. Use your Active 
Kids Vouchers to offset registration fees. 
REGISTER 
TODAY: https://profile.mysideline.com.au/register/clubsearch?criteria=Ourimbah+Wyoming+JRL+Youth+and+
Community+Club+Inc.&club=12211&source=rugby-league 
U6 & U7: Active Kids Voucher + $20 
U8 to U17: Active Kids Voucher + $60 
ALL Girls Age Groups, (League Tag and Tackle) are FREE in 2023! 
#comeflymagpies #ourimbahwyoming #ourimbahmagpies #juniorrugbyleague #nswrl #footy 
  

 
 

GIRLS PLAY FREE IN '23! 
As part of an exciting initiative to grow rugby league participation in our community, the Ourimbah-Wyoming 
Magpies are covering the costs of all girls who want to play this year. It’s a great way to be part of a thriving, 
family club where you’ll meet new friends, stay active and have loads of fun along the way! So 'Come Fly' with 
the Magpies in 2023! We’re also throwing in jersey, shorts and socks, so there’s never been a better time to 
get involved. 
Teams include: 
U6-U12 (Mixed Tackle) 
U13, U15, U17 (Girls Tackle) 
U14, U16 (Girls League Tag) 
REGISTER 
TODAY: https://profile.mysideline.com.au/register/clubsearch?criteria=Ourimbah+Wyoming+JRL+Youth+and+
Community+Club+Inc.&club=12211&source=rugby-league 
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